2 February 1979

NEWS RELEASE

An annual prize of \$200, to be awarded to the top-ranking student in first-year English, has been established by the Cariboo College Board and named for N. (Jack) Harrison, founding Principal of the College.

Harrison resigned last summer after serving as Principal since the creation of the College in 1969, and is now a consultant with the Ministry of Education, Science and Technology in Victoria.

The Board took this method of recognizing Harrison's contribution to the College. The resolution setting up the prize was adopted at the Board's meeting on 30 January 1979 held in Merritt. Harrison was an English teacher before becoming an administrator.

Selection of the prize recipient, who must have completed two semesters of any first-year English course, will be made by the English Department. No application is necessary.

C.W.F. Bishop College Affairs Manager